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Ponderings of the Montiv

years seem to fly by each year and our annual show will be on us
before we know it. To those of you who have a stall or contribute in
some way, I suggest you start getting those shavings on the floor.
Don’t be like me and leave everything to the last minute !!.

It’s good to see that the purchase deal we have with Machinery and
Power Tools is being used. The Guild has already benefited by it
and we have received a cheque for the last financial year. The

more we purchase through the company the more we get for our
Guild funds.

The road to success for our Guild is always under construction so
we must navigate the potholes, detours and delays to reach our
goals. Our goal this year is of course is to secure our new Guild
rooms.

We have had a good bit of exposure at the ‘Creative Tauranga’ in
Willow Street over the last few months, and have had some good
positive feedback. The time for our display has now come to an end
and we are required to collect our pieces by the end of the month.
Hopefully we will be able to be involved in their exhibition at the
end of the year

The Easter journey that I was involved with over Easter went really
well. There were some 7500poeple went through. For those of you
who didn’t go you really missed a good Easter journey.

The tragedy of life is not that it ends so
soon, but that we wait so long to begin it.!

Peter Seaton
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MEETING REPORTS!
AGM;!
Members in attendance; there were 34

It was decided to keep the subscriptions for the Member and Partner at $75.00 and the Members Single at
$70.00, but change the School Student title, to Junior Members (under the age of 20 years). Their sub to be
$10.00, with an e"mail Newsletter only.!

It was also decided to change our next year's AGM to May instead of April, to give more time for our auditor to
have the Guild’s accounts audited after the year ending March 31st.!

New Members; We welcomed Matthew Clark as a new member to our Guild.

Raffle; was won by Geoff Warth

Critique; There was a good selection of work on the critique table today. Lawson Worsnop did the critique.

* Our Guest Speakers; was Colin Morrison from Te Puke, who builds models. The models he brought along
to show us were certainly very well done, involving many hours of work to build. He said he bought the

plans from America, and then made several photocopies of the them, and the original plan was always put
W away in a box for safe keeping. To make an accurate job of the many wheels for these models, he has a

{ " Myford metal turning lathe, and he goes through 5 or 6 steps to produce them, and to get all the details on
- them. To make each model, he said took him around 6 months. He explained how he went about making
‘» “ different components in some of the models he had with him.
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Thanks Colin for sharing your hobby with us.

Selby West

What’s on;

Group one; Woodcarvers. Clubrooms. Monday 13th May. 9.30 at the Clubrooms.
Contact lvan Watchorn Ph. 07 308 7914

Group two; Woodturners. Tuesday 14th May. 1.30. contact Seth Douglas Ph. 576 5815 Contact Seth Douglas 576
5815

Group three; Woodturners. Saturday 4th May at the Clubrooms 9.30 am. Contact Jim Reilly Ph. 577 9574
Group four; Woodturners. Tuesday 7nd May. Contact John Adnitt 576 9130 or Harry Bimler Ph. 572 2071
Group Five; Scrollsaw and Intarsia. Wednesday 1st May. 9.30 am Contact Laureen Tubby Ph. 5720104
Group Six; Toy Makers. Saturday 11th May. 9.30 Tuesday 28th May. 6,30pm  Contact Roy Tregilgas Ph. 574 7405

Group Seven; Night Shift. May. 7th and 21st, Wednesday Nights. 6.30—9.30 pm Contact Roy Tregilgas Ph. 574 7405
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Woodcraft Classes for Home School Students; Wednesdays. 3rd and 21th May. 1.30pm
Contact Doug Ph. 573 8399

Main Meeting; Saturday 18th May. 1.30 at the Clubrooms.

Taranaki Woodcraft Festival 2013 11-12 May; 5th Bi-Annual Festival. Contact Gordon Oliver Phone 06 752 0700
e-mail gordon@clear.net.nz
The Home Show 18th to 20th October

Tauranga Woodcrafter’s Guild Annual Show; 15th to 17th November will be held in the Mt. Maunganui Sports Centre,
Maunganui Road, Mt. Maunganui.

; Guild BBQ will be one at Bunnings Saturday 24th August, and one at Mitre 10 Saturday29th September. So much for me
reporting that there was to be one each fortnight!!! It appears that these were the only days left not booked.

7 From the Editors desk;
C Hi Everyone,

It is very pleasing to hear that my that my tips pages seem to be well
read. In this month’s Newsletter are some measuring tools, some | had not heard of myself, but most of these are listed in
the Carba-Tec catalog, and | am sure Vince of the Machinery and Power Tools shop can get them for you.

Please note; Jack Bradstock has a new Phone number; 544 7005.

Selby West.

== Group Reports

I Mp One Woodcarvers; 2nd Monday 9.30am

As usual it was all go with Group One this month. Alan has started a new project carving a plaque in
relief of a Winchester rifle and a Colt revolver on display (He has been following the U.S. “Gun Lobby”
saga!). Barwick is picking up on the “Shirt Box” theme in camphor laurel, While Ivan is making progress in his “Bull Paddock”
scene. Ken had a little altercation with his mask face and is hoping to resolve the problem by carving a hat to replace the
offending crown!. Tom, Being Tom, saved the day by rushing home for his poker-work machine to replace one that refused
to heat up enough. He spent the rest of the time whittling away at a scrap of wood that finally evolved into a presentable
spoon! Stephanie brought along her carving, but spent the time Spring ( | thought it was now Autumn?) cleaning the work-
shop. | hope the result is not only noticed, but appreciated too. Joshua blew in and blew out again after showing some pho-
tos of work in progress. The McQuoid youngsters were very busy under lvan’s guidance and the boys are making good pro-
gress with their ambitious project. Meanwhile, Kellina thoroughly enjoyed learning a few basics, through positioning, apply-
ing, poker-working and colouring designs on to squares of wood and then lacquering the embellished coasters. Our ever
faithful Peter Steward was there too .We can always count on Peter to take a keen interest, to offer positive support and to
inspire us all. Thank you Peter.

This Week’s Howler: “ Methane, a greenhouse gas, comes from burning trees and cows.” (Watch your carving, lvan!)

Jean Crabtree for lvan Watchorn. Phone 576 9011
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I Mp Two Woodturners; 2nd Tuesday 1.30pm

’ Eight of us met at the Guild rooms on Tuesday 9th April, 2013. | showed them how to make spheres with different

gadgets and | had other tools and gadgets to show as well. As we are getting older, a lot quicker, | might add, these days
with the AGM this month, with election forms etc., the discussions were on who and why. My colleagues and | in Group Two
and Three all agree and spoke of Jim Reilly, with all the grand deeds that that he has done for the Guild in his 17 years with
us. It has always been a pleasure in the 16 years that he has been the Group Leader, to attend his meetings. It is no easy task
to organise each meeting, eleven times a year and to organise Guest Speakers when it is the Groups turn. 176 meetings
alone to organise. Jim ran the Annual Show for 3 years. He is often requested to do his Calligraphy, naming and pricing their
items for sale. He has been the Librarian all those years and does a fine job of keeping the Library in great order. Jim and his
wife Pam go for their daily walk which they do at Greerton, where they keep an eye on the Guild premises and report to the
Council so that graffiti can be removed as soon as possible. Jim’s knowledge, through reading and practical and being a per-
fectionist, as well as a Magician, making things appear or to disappear. Jim also writes out a full page in the NAW quarterly
magazine, which is interesting and informative.

Thanks to our Guest Speaker Rob Smith at our group two meeting, for the magnificent and Grand Display of clocks that he
has made, and the trouble he took, setting up and then repacking the delicate items. He is a great speaker and explained
every thing in great detail.

Group Two meet on Tuesday 14th May at the Clubrooms and then to the venue in 2 or 3 cars, returning to the Clubrooms

for afternoon tea.

Seth Douglas Ph. 576 5815

I Mp Three Woodturners; 1st Saturday 9.30am

. Group Three met at the Clubrooms on Saturday April 6th 2013 with 9 of us in attendance. Jim Reilly gave us a display

of turning wood and John Harrison had made two identical tools which he showed us and gave one to Jim. They were great
tools for internal turning and out as well. Group Three were on duty for the month of April, which was the AGM . Chris
from Te Puke was our Guest Speaker and did a marvellous display and explained everything in detail with a years work in
building model trucks, tractors, diggers, and the Hummer 4 wheel drive vehicle.

Many Thanks . Saturday May 4th is our next meeting at the Clubrooms, 9.30

Seth Douglass for Jim Reilly 5779574

up Four Woodturners; on the first
- Tuesday of the month 1.30pm

About twelve of us spent an interesting after-
noon at Harry Bimler's place. We first went

, into his immaculate workshop, where he had a
: couple of questions for us to discuss.

First he wanted ideas on how to get a flat sur-
face on a beautifully figured piece of red beech
W he was working on. He had done a pretty good
job with a disc grinder, but was looking for a better surface. The consensus was that the best way would be to set a router
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on

iig

that would slide on a frame, allowing it to level the surface. If that's hard to understand, | suggest it's a bit like boxing and
screeding concrete.

NATURE'S SCULPTURING \ Second he
Thes was otce 3
| “Native New Zealind Hirau Trer® wanted
b wnd L fi taursdary fenoe o .
B e . o some advice
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\ porting the
gouge while
“ working

inside a

Varmy s Mandonalty
Navey Rendey Pgravan

—

very deep bowl. We quickly suggested a toolrest with a longer arm, preferably a curved one.

Next we had a tour of his home, where we were introduced individually to the fifty-plus occupants. | think most of us know
that Harry's passion has been hunting, and he told us the story of each of his magnificent Trophy Heads. This life-long inter-
est has taken him too many parts of the world, and into contact with all sorts of people. It is certainly a fascinating tale.

Thank you Harry, and Colleen too for the nice afternoon tea.

Group 4 currently has no designated leader, but contact is through John Adnitt 576 9130

I MRXS )LYH 6FURO O WaidesBaQ3ed 9.08hD U V L D

There were 11 at our April meeting. There were plenty of action with seven members busy using Scrollsaws. Most of the
members were working on intarsia projects. Jacob had bought along plans from a
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magazine for members to have a look at, to see what they would like to have a go at making, and he will get photocopies of
the plans for them.

Our next meeting will be on 9.30 May 1st at the Clubrooms.

Selby West for Laureen Tubby Phone 572 0104

I H:p Six Toy Makers; 2nd Saturday 9.00am and the fourth Tuesday. 6.30pm.

ol The Toy Group are now running two meetings a month, The second Saturday and the fourth Tuesday evening. Our

first evening meeting was a success other than it being a week early, my fault as | got my weeks a little mixed up.
That did show the keeness of the group members, as they turned up without a question. Our next meeting should see the
two cots finished and as | understand they are both pre sold. Mike Buck found out where a group of Mahjong players are
holding out, so we will make up a sample set to take along and show them with the hope of making some sales. Other
group members are working on their different projects, so all in all things are going well. Guild members will notice the odd
new tool turning up on the tool rack, that is due to the generosity of the Toy group members, as we need them for our
work, but they do become the property of the Guild.
Our May meetings are the 12th at 9-00am & 28th at 6-30pm
Roy

I M’p Seven Night Shift; 1st and 3rd Wednesday nights 6.30-8.30pm

ol Attendance has picked up again and everything is back to normal, and everyone with heads down and butts up,

working on something, and as always Craig has some experiment on the go. Just to prove we actually do achieve
something, Mathew brought along his first attempt at a bowl to the monthly meeting, it was well received in the critique.
The Wednesday meetings can make for a long day for me, as we have the home school children in the afternoon before the
night class, and at the beginning of the month is also Scroll saw group in the morning making for a 9-30am till 9-00pm day.
No I'm not complaining as | do enjoy it especially the school group, they are an enthusiastic and pleasant bunch to work
with, and are eager to learn. If you would like to join in on this experience, contact Doug as | am sure he would appreciate a
little more back up, It is also a way of passing on your knowledge to another generation.
The May nightshift meetings are the 1st and 15th at 6-30pm
See you there Roy

# udcraft Classes for Home School Students; Wednesday 20th March 1.30-330pm

We were down in numbers for our fifth session, as four members play basketball/netball in the winter term.
These youngsters are becoming quite confident with the lathes and scroll-saws, they don't need quite such close supervi-
sion, and are beginning to produce some nice work.
They now have school holidays, so it will be 8th May when we have the last of the initial six lessons. They are all keen to
continue, as are the tutors. We will review the arrangements with the parents, and we may need to change to another day
of the week.
Thank you again to the loyal band of tutors, your efforts are greatly appreciated by the families, and by me.
Doug St.George.

’lding Report;

It is just a year now until our lease expires.
This has been a year when many avenues have been explored, and considerable effort put in. There has been no
breakthrough yet, but hopefully all this groundwork will eventually bear fruit.
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We began by entering into an arrangement with the Model Railway Club, to make a joint submission to Council's long term
plan hearing, asking for more parking to be provided at Hewletts Reserve. While this was successful in achieving the prom-
ise of extra parking, we are still in limbo, waiting to hear whether there will be room for us in that reserve.

One small positive step is that the Council Parks Manager has confirmed that we do meet the criteria for a club to use this
reserve.

Another glimmer of light on the horizon is, that | have recently discovered that the Tatua Reserve in Newton St., is also des-
ignated for Club buildings, on the same basis as Hewletts Rd. So far | have had no reply to my enquiry about this, but will
follow it up soon.

Many thanks to all who have helped with fundraising projects, and to those who are keeping this project in the forefront of
our thoughts.

Doug St.George.

RKSHOP MANAGER’S REPORT TO A.G.M. 2013
- his year’s A.G.M. signals the end of my first year as Workshop Manager.

With a background in mechanical engineering and limited experience of woodworking machinery, I’'m now
getting a feel for the job.

For safety reasons my first project was to fit guards on the large bandsaw, one over the belt drive and another covering the
blade return to the top wheel.

Mike McCarthy and | emptied the side cupboards and only put back larger seldom used items. The hand tools are now
mounted on the shadow board and screws, nails etc are far more accessible in glass jars on a wall shelf.

| had to replace three tool items this year.
First the half inch electric drill with electronic switch failure.

Two blades for the small bandsaw. One blade was run with the tension off and distorted badly while the second kept break-
ing due to metal fatigue.

It is Guild policy to maintain blade tension on both bandsaws at all times, and as previously mentioned, a slackened off ten-
sioner has cost us a replacement blade.

Also replaced were the bearings in the electric motor for the Nova 3000 lathe.
Generally the workshop is working well with only minor adjustments and lubrication being required.

Finally, my thanks to all members for keeping the workshop clean, and for returning the tools to their place when finished
with.

JOHN HARRISON

Presidents Annual Report 2013

Firstly | would like to thank the committee members, group leaders, and members for their contribution into making our
Guild into an interesting and productive place to be. | think generally the standard of demonstrations at our main meeting
has been good and we have be encouraged to make those shavings pile up on our workshop floors. May we continue to

strive for excellence.
This year we have seen a few new members join our Guild. We currently have 65 paid members and 4 life members

At the beginning of this financial year we became a registered society. Thanks for all those who contributed to the compiling
of the rules.
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Our Web site, administered by Rob Smith, is running well. Rob is doing a great job in keeping it up to date and interesting.
Thanks Rob.

Our annual show was excellent again this year and the committee did a great job. The venue was great with plenty of park-
ing. Most people were happy and it was a great benefit to be able to back trailers up to the side doors and unload.

It has been encouraging to see the home school children wanting to learn about woodcraft over this last term. We are due
to reflect on how it went, and subject to discussions between both parties, the idea is to set up a programme for the rest of
the year.

The national Scroll saw day was another great success, being well organised and planned, and with over 20 participants
attending.

On the negative side, we are having difficulty in acquiring a suitable piece of land on which we are able to erect our new
Guild rooms. Doug has spent a lot of time on this issue and his effort has been much appreciated. | am quite sure that some-
thing will come out of the woodwork (excuse the pun) in the near future. Please commit yourselves to the helping of Doug
in his efforts. Our lease on our current site expires in about a year.

It is exciting to see our members doing outside paid jobs on behalf of the Guild with the earnings contributing to our build-
ing fund. We currently have a couple of business that will send work our way and we are looking to see if we can expand
this. Any ideas???

Thank you all again for your continued effort and | look forward to another great year ahead.

Peter Seaton

For Sale

Tanner sawbench and jointer planer on stand. 2HP motor. New bearings have been fitted. Spare planer and saw blades.
$1000.00. Dust Collector; $50.00

Contact Barry Kenworthy Ph. 533 3747 evenings

ON THE LIGHTER SIDE

The early bird gets the worm, but it's the second mouse that gets the cheese.

Opportunity may knock once, but temptation leans on the bell.

"It's clear" said the teacher, "that you haven't studied your geography. Whats the excuse?" Pupil: "Well my dad says the
world is changing every day, so | decided to wait until it settles down."

A reporter was interviewing a 104-year old woman and asked, "And what do you think is the best thing about being 104?"
She gave a smile and a simple answer: "No peer pressure."

Why does history keep repeating itself? Because we weren't listening the first time.

Velcro- What a rip off.

Elderly passenger to pilot: " You will bring me down safely, won't you?" Pilot: Don't worry madam, | haven't left
anyone up there yet."

Terminal illness: Getting sick at the airport.
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TAURANGA WOODCRAFTER'S GUILD 2013 SCROLLSAW WORKSHOP!

-
|4

-
-
.\

There were three from the Whakatane Woodcraft Club, three from the South
Auckland Woodturning Guild, and one from Wellington. The one from Wellington
came up on the bus to attend, and | have heard he has bought a Scrollsaw since he
has been home. The rest who attended came from our own Guild, and Tauranga.

' Once again Jacob had spent a lot of time preparing kits and plans to keep each
. participate coping with different levels of skills, starting from simple cut-outs for
the learners to more complex designs, and intarsia which is more time consum-
ing.

On the day, Maureen spent a lot of her time preparing the lunch, morning and
afternoon teas. Jacob, Roy Tregilgas, Barry Kenworthy, and Russell Smith were
there to keep an eye on things, make certain each had a project to do, and to

help out when required.

All'in all, it was another great day with plenty of action.
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